Dear Parent/Carer

Please see below an email that has been shared with all out Second year A Level students.


Dear A level Year 2 students,

As your time with us at college draws to close, I wanted to take the opportunity to share some important bits of information with you. 

Next week you have your final assessments.  As you know, these assessments will carry a significant weighting when your teachers are finalising your grades. I would wish you ‘good luck’ but, as I’ve said before, luck has nothing to do with success.  If you have worked hard, revised effectively and engaged in lessons then I am sure that you will receive the results you need and deserve.  I attach a document which details the exam room rules for next week – please take a look and ensure you understand the process. 

The second document attached is a student guide to awarding (of your A level grades) this summer.  By now, you will have an idea about your likely grade; you have had lots of formative (key) assessment points which give you a good indication of your current working at grade. Your teachers have been explaining to you what will be in your ‘basket of evidence’ and I will formalise this before the official end of term so that you and your parents are really clear about the evidence upon which your grades are based.

After your exams next week, you will need to have a final one to one with your tutor before you are officially signed off for the summer. Your tutor will be making contact with you to arrange this meeting which may take place over Teams.  All tutors will have carried out one to ones by the 11th June and this is, therefore, your ‘official’ end date.   A few things to remember:

1. If you have a college lap top, this needs returning to student services. 
1. Please complete your QDP survey before you go – we value your feedback.
1. Save any documents you wish to keep from your OneDrive.  After the end of August, you will not be able to access our college systems, including your email and OneDrive. 

I feel some sense of sadness writing this as you have not been able to have the full college experience we would have wanted for you, due to COVID. It’s such a shame that you have missed out on trips and visits, extra-curricular activities and the all-important in-college experience since the first lockdown last March.  But you should give yourselves a big pat on the back – for being so resilient, for keeping going and for planning carefully for your next stage of education/world of learning. Your attendance, both in college and online, has been fantastic and this puts you good stead for your results.  I hope you all have an enjoyable summer and I look forward to seeing you on results day which this year will be on Tuesday 10th August. More details about this will be sent to you in July.

With best wishes – for your exams next week and for your futures,

Fionnuala. 

Fionnuala Swann I Assistant Principal (Academic) 
Centre Principal (Nelson campus)
Nelson and Colne College Group 
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